Report to theLead Member for Corporate Services 24th May 2004

CORPORATE SERVICES REVENUE BUDGET MONITORING 2004/05

AS AT 15th May 2004

The Corporate Services budget for 2004/05 is £4.440m (gross £121.047m).  An analysis of the budget over the main expenditure heads is shown at Appendix 1.

At this early stage in the financial year monitoring is concentrated on salaries, the implementation of agreed savings and budgets identified as ‘risk areas’

Budget monitoring to 15th May 2004 has identified the following: -

Salaries

Expenditure on salaries for April and May 2004 compared to the profiled budget for the month shows the following position: -

	Division
	Budget
	Actual
	Variance

	
	April - May 2004
	April – May 2004
	(-)Under/ (+)over

	
	£000
	£000
	£000

	Finance
	1024
	           938
	-86

	IT Net
	450
	445
	-5

	Salford Advance
	189
	213
	24

	Customer Services
	920
	938
	18

	Law & Admin
	687
	680
	-7

	Misc Finance
	27
	22
	-5

	Total
	3297
	3236
	-61


The overall position shows that expenditure on salaries (which includes overtime and agency) is within the budget for the period April to May 2004, however the underspend will be significantly reduced as further agency bills relating to May are received.

  The main reasons for the variations are: -

· Finance – casual vacancies within the Payroll and the Chief Executives Accountancy team.

· Salford Advance – a number of staff have temporary contracts due to terminate within the year.

· Customer Services - levels of overtime will need to be controlled to remain within budget.

Savings 2004/05

Following Decision Conferencing in September 2003 savings proposals totalling £815,000 were agreed.  The 2004/05 budget has been adjusted for these savings a number of which will require action during the year to ensure the saving is achieved. These are detailed as follows: -

	Agreed Savings
	Value

£000
	Current Position

	Achieved – Budget adjustments
	616
	No further action required

	Scanning/Index – transfer in house
	10
	Various solutions under consideration

	Maximise benefit subsidy
	5
	Working processes have been changed - will be monitored

	C Tax increase non cash payments
	3
	Paperless direct debits being introduced

	Increase court costs
	55
	Costs have not yet been increased

	Centralise direct debit operation
	30
	Achieved

	Website advertising
	5
	Being investigated

	Purchasing reduce two posts
	34
	Achieved

	Audit reduce one post
	30
	Achieved

	Citizenship ceremonies
	26
	Being monitored

	Sale of equipment
	1
	Achieved

	Total savings
	815
	


Issues which may have an impact on the 2004/05 Budget

The following issues will be monitored on an ongoing basis.

· Funding of IT Projects Enterprise XP,UPS, SANs and Doc. Imaging.

· Licensing - changes in Legislation.

· Revenue capitalisation.

· SLAs with schools, NPHL and SCL.

G. Topping

Assistant Director of Corporate services

(Accountancy & Exchequer)

20th May 2004

